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The Council of the Section of Legal Education and Admissions to the Bar of the American Bar 
Association (the “Council”), at its meeting on May 16-18, 2019, considered the status of Thomas 
Jefferson School of Law (the “Law School”) and determined to withdraw the approval of the Law 
School, located at 701 B Street, San Diego, California. The Council’s May 2019 determination 
follows its finding of continuing noncompliance with Standards 202(a) and (d), 301(a), and 501(b) 
and Interpretations 501-1 and 501-2.  
 
The Law School appealed the Council’s May 2019 decision and an Appeals Panel (the “Panel”) 
appointed by the Managing Director’s Office, pursuant to Rules 30-36 of the ABA Rules of 
Procedure for Approval of Law Schools, reviewed the Council’s May 2019 decision. Following 
consideration of the record in the matter and the Law School’s and Council’s appearance at a 
hearing, the Panel reported to the Council and the Law School on November 21, 2019, that it 
affirmed the Council’s decision to withdraw approval.  
 
Public notification of the decision of the Panel is being made pursuant to Rule 48. There is no 
further appeal or review of the Council’s decision within the accreditation process. Rule 44 applies 
and all matters related to this proceeding, other than this announcement, are confidential.  
 
The Panel’s decision reinstates the Council’s prior decision to withdraw approval. That removal 
is effective on December 17, 2019, the day following the end of the fall semester’s final exam 
period.  
 
As provided by Rule 29, the Law School must submit a teach-out plan for review by the Council. 
Preparing a plan that addresses the concerns outlined in Rule 29 and that appropriately considers 
the interests of the students will take some time. The details of that plan are not public. The 
Council expects and the Law School has stated its intention to communicate, as necessary and 
appropriate, with the Law School’s students throughout the period of developing the teach-out 
plan.  
 


